
Hello PIHA Community: 
 
Our July Board meeting was outstanding with 23 members in attendance! Concerns dealt with 
dogs on the beaches, requests for ‘private property’ signs around the beaches, ID cards and 
pool updates. 
 
There has been a lot of confusion regarding ‘immediate family’ definition. The addition of 
daughter or son in-law to the immediate family definition was addressed along with other 
extended family relationships. The Board has tasked the Rules Committee to discuss the issues 
and present a proposal to the Board. If you would like to add your input to this subject, please 
contact Rob Crook, Rules Committee Board Liaison, at 989-464-3949 or rvcrook72@gmail.com. 
 
As you are aware, the rental of boat slips at Grand Lake Beach is being changed beginning in the 
2024 season. A temporary committee was created last month and is tasked with presenting a 
proposal to the Board regarding the usage of the boat slips at GLB. This committee had their 
first meeting on July 18th and has a follow up scheduled for July 27th. Watch our website, 
Facebook page or your email for updates. Thank you to the following individuals who are 
volunteering their time for this committee: Dave & Lisa Santi, Vicki Schulte, Sarah Melching, 
Rob Crook, Brad Mathis and Dave Campo. 
 
Recently, the clubhouse pool was closed due to inclement weather which caused some 
complaints about not receiving prior notice. Please be aware of the following policy: 
 
If thunderstorm warnings are in our area and the staff sees lightning or hears thunder, they will 
close the pool. The clubhouse will remain open. The Grand Lake Beach attendant will close the 
facility and leave the premises. The pool will remain closed for 30 minutes after the last lighting 
strike or thunder is observed/heard. The staff does not have access to post to Facebook or any 
other social media so in the event of inclement weather, please call the clubhouse for an 
update. An attempt will be made to send out a social media heads up that inclement weather is 
possible in our area. 
 
Pool committee update: As previously stated, a pool committee has been developed and 
divided into Design, Finance and Construction. We are still in the ‘design’ stage. Dave and Lisa 
Larkin are leading this endeavor. Below, you will find a link to a survey that you can fill out if 
you would like to provide your input to the pool committee. Please submit your completed 
survey via email (MemberServices@presqueisleharbor.org), snail mail (PO Box 60 Presque Isle, 
MI 49777) or drop it off at the Clubhouse. The Pool Committee has reserved the PIHA North Bay 
Beach House for Wednesday, August 9th at 7pm as an opportunity for members to address 
questions, concerns, and suggestions regarding this pool project. 
 
Link to Download New Pool Survey: https://presqueisleharbor.org/.../New-Pool-
Questionnaire... 



The Social Activities Committee has added a new event: Junior Triathlon scheduled for August 
5th. Check our Facebook or web page for further information. The Variety Show scheduled for 
Aug 26th has been cancelled. 
 
August is just around the corner and which leads us into the final weeks of summer. Try to get 
out and enjoy our awesome area when you can! 
 
Colleen Campo 
President, PIHA Board of Directors 
 


